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Karen Steiner will be doing the Paint-1n for February. She will be
demonstrating how to paint on leaves, yes, leaves. Cost will be $2. You
should bring usual painting supplies and small brushes, including liners.
Also, if you can bring aframe: 4x6, 5x7 or 8x10, Karen will show you how
to frame your project.

(@ The Decorative Arts Collection Museum

Dear Gateway Decorative Artist:

GloriaFalk, TDA asked meto write aletter to describe the Decorative Arts Collection
Museum in alittle more detail to you all so you will better understand the need for your
involvement and support.

To begin, the DAC was established in 1982 making this our Silver Anniversary year. The
goal of the DAC has aways been to collect significant pieces of decorative painting and
preserve the heritage of thisart form for future generations. Since the initial inception the
collection has grown to over 1,000 pieces. Some of these pieces are historic in nature and
show the origins of the art form and related techniques. We also have pieces representative
of the early years of “contemporary” decorative painting. We have pieces from many
different countries showcasing their unique and diverse styles, many of which are still
being practiced today.

The DAC also sponsors ajuried art competition each year and the winning pieces become
apart of the collection.

In addition to collecting art, we a so sponsor educational forums that any one can attend.
These forums often deal with a specific technique or cover some historic aspect of
decorative painting.  (Following in page 15)



President
Gloria Falk 636-561-6623
president@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Vice-President
Judy Dodson 636-936-0384
vicepresi dent@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Program Chairman
Marilyn Hartnett 636-332-0839
program@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Member ship Secretary
Lorie Reece 314-971-0190
membershi p@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Recor ding Secretary
Kay Vuichard 636-441-9438
Twofrogs63@yahoo.com
secretary @gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Treasurer
Donna Wessel 314-428-8226
treasurer@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Newsletter Editor
Josée Laferriere 636-327-9060
newsl etter @gatewaydecorativeartists.com

Parliamentarian
Carolyn Dawson

Area Representatives

South County

314-842-7288
Illinois

LidaGillham 618-656-9294
North County

Julia Lamborn 314-731-3561
West County

Maureen Wasserman 636-227-2843

Joan Love

If you have anything you would like to pass
on to the Chapter, such asillnesses,
congratulations etc. you may call one of
these people or your membership chairman,
Lorie Reece

2007 Scheduled Events

February 4  Chapter Meseting Maryland Heights Center

March 10 Board Meeting Gloria'sHome

March Lynne Deptula Acrylic Seminar  Wingate Inn

23,24,25 13615 Riverport Dr.,
Maryland Heights.

April 15 Chapter Meeting Maryland Heights Center

April Scheewe demonstration Wingate Inn

27,28,29 Weekend Acrylic and Watercolor 13615 Riverport Dr.,
Maryland Heights.

May 12 Board Meseting Gloria sHome

June 10 Chapter Meeting Maryland Heights Center

June 23,24  Janelle Johnson Colored Pencil  Wingate Inn

Seminar 13615 Riverport Dr.,

Maryland Heights.

August 4 Board Meeting Gloria sHome

August 25-26 Linda Coulter Grisaille seminar  Wingate Inn
13615 Riverport Dr.,
Maryland Heights.

September 9 Chapter Meeting Maryland Heights Center

October Retreat To be announced

October 13  Board Meeting Gloria’ sHome

November 11 Chapter Meeting Maryland Heights Center

December Christmas Party To be announced

Upcoming Events
April 25,26,27, Cheri Rol, Acrylic To be announced
2008

July 25-27,2008  Mary Gibilisco, Genesis Seminar  To be announced

L ocation
ol
All chapter meetings will bwmtaTn |
be held at the Maryland i 3 -
Heights Center nl -
unless noted otherwise. i g 1
& | Ammig g | Mendeed | D
From 270: Carinr
Dorsett Road West
Right on McKelvey Rd. Fovi o
Right on Ameling -
Left on McKelvey
2344 McKelvey
314-434-1919
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| hope everyoneis as excited about a new year and a "

et . # $
new beginning as| am. | feel sincel was
APPOINTED and not ELECTED to such an important

office, alittle background information is appropriate. A retreat survey form is being provided in this news letter

for the membersinput, before a place or dateis set. |
would appreciate it if you would take the time to fill it out,

| have been a member of Gateway for 5 years. or make your comments. We need to have these forms
Served on the By-L aws Committee in 2003 returned by email, brought to the February meeting, or
Nominating Committee Chair in 2004 and 2005 mailed to me at the address below. The plans are still to
By- Laws Committee Chair in 2006 haveit in October, so mark your calendars.

Served on a committee for every “Retreat” 2003-2006.
Teachers are needed for “Retreat”. All members who have
My past employment includes positions as Department ||attended two meetings in the prior year (2006), and are a
volunteer Council Trainer for the Girl Scout Council itF\:J?trhegp A Ir]: gct):gr\r/]vr%lljtltdeclel ;(Srt?égt?fehat? C:D"’I‘Zsési ?;takme; tk/;":‘)kvs
OGf Greaéer S I.‘OU'S’ jpl\(/lamf‘lf'z' r:? '21 Clsrlolup Fdatl:lllltator, The theme will be “Palette of Seasons"
| ;I(;l?)pseril/gags"acrsl’e?zcti orlljs:J-p()::rv?sror fé)r t’haen S : Forms for teaching will be available at the February

. : meeting.
Charles County Election Board, and have for 20 years. ||if you have any questions please fed freeto call or email
| am looking forward to working with all of you, me.
“Retreat”, and a great year.

Judy Dodson (636-936-0384)
4554 Briargate Drive
St. Charles Mo. 63304
vicepresi dent@gatewaydecorativeartists.com

We are going to support Turning Point Women’s Shelter donating at each meeting, just for a count, name is not
again this year, because there is such a desperate need. necessary.
This month they urgently need the following items: Thanks

25 boxes of Children’s Valentines for trade at school
Bags of Vaentine candy the center can give out
Toilet paper

Feminine Hygiene products (both types)
Double Edge Disposable Razors Q?

In addition: P ‘;8\
n addition 32

Deodorant

Children’s Tooth brushes & paste

Hair conditioner Small bars of soap

Hair brushes Old silverware (any flat ware)
Shower gels

There will be asign in sheet for thisareaaso. We will
need your name and approximate dollars you spent on your
contribution. SDP wants the chapters to keep track of this
information for their year end report. | would like to also
have an item count for our records, as | am working on
trying to get more help for “Turning Point”. | would really
appreciateit if you would include alist of the itemsyou are
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FOR SALE,
Wooden trunk and antique sewing machine base
% &% () $50.00 each. Must pick-up, cannot d_ellver. _
# Call Kay at 636-441-9438 for more information.
o 0 )))
+ , & - +
, %
# - . - .
0 } / We have an abundance of pins, charms, bracelets, etc.
% - %t % \ left over in our jewelry inventory to sell. We will have a
& ! % % 1 serious LIQUIDATION Sale at the next meeting.So
! % 2 bring some extra CASH. | guarantee the prices will be
incredible.
Donna Wessel

T BGIay ¢
: Q CVﬁWf
H Everyone,

Just a thanks to all who
voted for nme for 2007.

Pl ease be sure to spread
the word and increase
nmenber ship. |If anyone has
any painting books or
supplies they don't want,
pl ease be sure to bring
themto the next neeting.
W can use them as door
prizes. See you and your
brushes soon! Keep on

pai nting....

Lorie Reece
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Our next seminar takes place March 23-25 at the Wingate Inn. Classis
nearly full, so if you want to join us you'll need to make payment at the February meeting.
Also, anyone who has a balance due will need to settle at the meeting at which time you

will get your prep sheet. Y ou may paint on a surface of your choice but if you want to order
the same surface she uses here is the information:

St rokeWor k Fl oral Bowl

Friday is a 14" dianeter tin plate from Barb Watson’s Brushworks
Website: ww //bar bwat son.com Address is P.O Box 1467, Moreno
Valley CA 92556 Tel: 909-653-3780 FAX 909-653-5573.

Cost for the day: $35.00 nenber $40.00 non- nenber

Country French Chest

For the two-day Country French Chest: Ml ntosh Meadows Box,
item #WD7007 avail abl e from Stonebridge Collections: 2 MII
St., Pakenham ON KOA2XO Tel: 800-278-8653.

Size: 19X 7 X 8

Cost for two-day: $70.00 nenber $80 non- nenber

& &

"This is the photo of the
project for Janelle Johnson
Semi nar June 23-24.

Al t hough we do not have exact
price for this two-day

sem nar, a deposit of

$40 will be needed to hold
your space in the semnar.

It will be held at the

W ngate."

If you have any questions, please feel freeto call Marilyn Hartnett (636) 332-0839 or
email at program@gatewaydecor ativesartists.com
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El | en Rohne 1
Judy Dodson 7
Vada Gal van 17
Judy Mayo 22
Cheryll WI burn24
Kay Vui chard 29

SDP Education committee featured Vada
Gavan in an article in the Decorative
Painter.

Ellen Rohneispictured in her *’| passed’’
t-shirt inthe D.P. and the Conference special for 2007.

C{jnﬁf {;““G[‘es Thisisthefirst timethat agirl

has been given the full front
lerirmen - page of this publication. A
copy will be at the meeting -
she received some supplies
from members of our chapter,
= after which Jenny Ellison
s ~ joined the chapter. Her
B mother has been a member.

Lee Zi nmer 6 Justine Mottert 30
Donna Wessel 7
Joyce Ml er 10

Jenny Ellison 17
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Debbie Finklang
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Gateway Decor ative Artists
Chapter Meeting Minutes
September 10, 2006

The Gateway Decorative Artist meeting was held on Sunday,
September 10, 2006 at the Maryland Heights Community
Center. The meeting was called to order by our President,
DonnaWessel, at 1:20 p.m. All board members were present
with the exception of Recording Secretary, Kay Vuichard,
who was out of town. In her absence, Allison Bacon was
asked to take the minutes of today’s meeting. Vada Galvan
gave the invocation.

Jo Lair made a motion to accept the minutes as printed in the
Newsletter. Motion was seconded and carried. Donna asked
for ashow of hands to accept the Treasurer’ sreport. Thiswas
accepted.

Donnathanked Cathy Somraty, Lida Gillham, and Judy West
for refreshments today.

Donna explained that the Gold Brush Award Committee sign
up sheet was available. Any general member can sign up to
serve on the committee. One member will be chosen and will
be contacted privately.

Gold Brush committee will be made up of prior year’'s
recipient as the chair, one other Gold Brush Award recipient,
and one other chapter member drawn from the sign up shest.
The President will be an ex-officio member to oversee and
advise. The decision to make changes in committee formation
stemmed from issues from prior committees (i.e. friends
choosing friends to serve on the committee and general
chapter members make the nominations so the general chapter
members should be involved in the decision making. If a
member of the Gold Brush Award Committee is nominated
they can either step down making the President the third
committee member or they can give up their nomination. The
question was raised as to whether all committee will be
following this format for creation.

Allison reported on the Chapters Gathering in Nashville. The
three main topics of the Gathering included websites, conflict
resolution, and membership ideas. Anyone who painted a
record for the Gathering should see Allison to receive an SDP
service key for their help.

GloriaFalk provided a Retreat update. Peopleinterested in
attending need to make reservations for the hotel by
Wednesday, Sept. 13" or the rates will change. They should
use the 1-800 phone number. “Make It and Take Its” will start
around 12:00 p.m. on Friday. Friday’s supper will be from
4:45 p.m.-5:45 p.m. Classeswill start at 6:00 p.m. Tell Gloria
if you have dietary needs.

Gloria announced that raffle tickets are still available for the
Tulip chair that Vada Galvan painted at $1.00 each or 6 for
$5.00.

Gloriareported that over 600 memory boxes have been mailed
out. Boxeshavetobeat least 7 or larger and painted inside
and out. Thereisa contest for chapters who paint the most
memory boxes sponsored by Marie Gemmil, who is affiliated
with SDP (she was the originator of the memory box
program). First place will receive $300 in art supplies, and
second place will receive $100 in art supplies. Individuals
can also earn prizes. W ewon the contest last quarter. E-
mail Gloriafor info.

Marilyn Hartnett gave a Program report. Marilyn brought in
pencils ordered from Janelle Johnson.

Marilyn checked on other |ess expensive locations for the
Christmas Party. Since the Christmas Party is a special
occasion, she feels the $30 per ticket is areasonable price.

Marilyn reported on upcoming seminars. Lynne Deptula
seminar deposits are due now and final payment due by the
November meeting. In November, sign up sheets for other
seminars will be opened.

Linda Coulter’s seminar may cost more. Teachersare raising
prices and room fees will go up. So our feeswill haveto go
up aswell.

Josee Laferriere made a newsletter report. Josee's address on
the directory cover isincorrect. Use the address given in the
directory list or on the back cover of the newsletter if you have
itemsto send to her.

Josee reported that we have anew price for the website. It
will now be $59.95 per year. The website brought membersto
the last seminar.

The deadline for newsletter submissions will be October 22nd.

L orie Reece provided a membership report. There were 42
members present at the meeting 1 guest. The refreshment
committee table centerpieces were given away by random
drawing. Lorie thanked those who brought in door prizes and
asked for more donations.

Jim and Jo Lair are having a Dorothy Dent seminar over Labor
Day weekend 2007 in Wood River. Contact them for more
information.

Judy Dodson reported for the By-law committee. She thanked
Barb Ogden and Carolyn Dawson for committee work and
Gloriaand Donnafor input.

There was a correction in the change to Article V1. It should
have included Recording Secretary as being up of electionin
even numbered years.

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 8



Carolyn Dawson stated that if there is no objection to a
proposed change we could accept it without discussion. If
thereis an objection, then it will be seconded, then discussed,
and then voted on

Jim Lair moved to accept the By-law changes as printed in the
newsletter and it was seconded. Objections were raised and
the by law discussion continued.

Standing Rule 6: change approved
Article I: change approved
Article I1: change approved
Article V: change approved

Article VI #3: 34 for change and 7 against--change approved
and will begin with the 2007 election

Discussion topics. doesthe year it begins really matter; will it
make it difficult to get people run for a2 year term; 2nd year
of an office can be easier; difficulty in finding people to run
brought usto this point; almost all officers have run for second
term; thereis an “out” and can people drop out after one year
if they don’t want to do the second year; there is no term limit,
members will keep people doing agood job or will vote out
people who are not; second year officers will help new
officers; Carolyn Bacon called the question to vote on the
change.

Article VI #6: removed from bylaws
Article VI #5: change approved will be listed as Article VI #6

Discussion topics: it needs to have a new number, asthereisa
current number 5 it will be new number 6

Article VII #1 g: change approved

Discussion topics: ex-officio does not have to be a non-voting
unless specifically stated; should be listed as ex-officio voting
or non-voting on all committeesin all other bylaws changes;
definition of ex-officio read from Robert’s Rules of Order

Article VII: #1h: 29 for and 5 opposed --change approved with
revision

Revision: The President may serve in an unofficial capacity on
all committees with the exception of the Nominating
Committee and the Gold Brush Award committee.

Discussion topics: it would be an imposition on the president
to serve on all committees; SDP handbook includes the
President as an informed member on the committee; people
may not want to run for president if they have to be on all
committees; committees won't need chairs if the president is
involved; SDP presidents can attend any committee they’d
like but didn’t have to; change the wording to may and include
unofficial member; on the SDP awards committee there’' s not

aboard member but a staff liaison who got the paperwork out;
we should do it the way SDP doesit; Gold Brush committee
collects and discussesinfo that should be private; the
President or other board member needs to be on the
committee; the board isthe voice of the club and should be
involved in every aspect; the Gold Brush person is chosen by
a committee not the board; we the members nominate but not
choose; committees need accurate records

Article VII #1j: change approved

Article VII #2c: change approved

Discussion topics: can things be purged after three years,
records should be kept forever

Article VII #2e: change approved with revision
New wording: “ Oversee charities, keep accurate records of all
charities, monies received and donations for a period of not

less than three (3) years.”

Discussion topics. change the wording to charities since the
charity committee will be eliminated

Article VII #3d: change approved

Article VII #4e: change approved

Article VII #4f: change approved

Article VII #4g: change approved

Article VII #5b: change approved

Article VII #5c: change approved with revision

Revision: “Compile and update annual membership directory.
Print copies to be distributed at the first chapter meeting of the
new year.”

Article VII #5d: change approved with revision

Revision: “Oversee publicity.”

Article VII #5e: change approved with revision

Revision: “Oversee hospitality.”

Article VII #5f: change approved

Article VII #5g: change approved

Article VII #5h: change approved

Article VII #5i: Provide to the area reps a membership list for
their area.

Discussion topics. could membership secretary give reps a
list; reps could do it themselves; since membership secretary
has the info they could provide addresses easier

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 9



Article VII #6a: change approved
Article VII #6j: change approved
Article VII #7c: change approved
Article VII #7f: change approved
Article VII #7g: change approved
Article VII #8: change approved
Article VIl #8a: change approved
Article VII #8b: change approved
Article VIII #2e: will be Article VI #2f: change approved
Article IX #1: change approved

Discussion topics. Committee chairman should pick
committee

Article IX #la: change approved with revision

Revision: This committee shall consist of no less than three
(3) or no more than five (5) members selected by the
committee chair who shall prepare a slate for the election of
officers. The chair will prepare alist of eligible voting
members and prepare a voter sign in for the day of the
election. Keep accurate records of office expenditures and
receipts for not less than the prior three years.

Discussion topics: chair will prepare alist of eligible voting
members on the day of voting should be added to the wording;
chair needs to make sure all absentee ballots are eligible
voting members too; people could pass out the absentee
ballots or copy them for people; Judy put her initials on the
ballot; even with a copy the initials would be on there;
absentee can't be done on the web; committee membership is
not stated it should include that the committee chair picksthe
committee; keeping expense reports should be added; ballots
are held for awhole year in a sealed envelop

Article IX #1b: change approved with revision

Revision: Refreshment Committee — Participants on this
committee will come from the general membership. This
committee will be responsible for procuring refresnments and
decorations for the meetings, under budgetary guidelines as
established by the Board. Keep accurate records of office
expenditures and receipts for not less than the prior three
years.

Discussion topics. should the committee keep financial
records or should that be atreasurer’s duty; if the committee
chair expensing their outgo then the records are kept by the
treasurer

Article IX #1d: change approved with revision

Revision: Librarian — Shall be responsible for the preservation
of al patterns, books and videos. These materials will be
brought to the Chapter meetings enabling the members to rent
any of the above from meeting to meeting. Purchase of new
materials as well as discarding old, except for the patterns
from the St. Louis National Convention, shall be at the
discretion of the Librarian, with Board approval. Keep
accurate records of office expenditures and receipts for not
less than the prior three years.

Article IX #1le: change approved with revision

Revision: Historian — The purpose of this position isto
chronicle the history of events within the chapter aswell as the
Annual Conference of SDP. Be responsible for taking or
obtaining photos of these events, when possible, and keeping
our scrapbooks updated. Keep accurate records of office
expenditures and receipts for not less than the prior three
years.

Article XI1I #1: change approved with revision

Revision: An Absentee ballot listing the slate of nominees
submitted by the Nominating Committee, with a space for
eligible write-in candidates may be requested in writing from
the Nominating Chair. The ballot shall be issued by the
Nominating Chair or one of the committee membersto a
confirmed eligible voting member.

Discussion topics: the person requesting a ballot needs to be
checked to seeif they are eligible to vote

Article XI1I #2: change approved

Discussion topics: deadline date needs to be published; mail
will not get the absentee ballot to the member if it’sonly in the
November newsl etter

Article XI1I #3: change approved
Article XI1I #4: change approved
Article XI1I #5: change approved

Motion on the floor to be resolved. Jim Lair moved to adopt
the by law changes as printed and amended. The motion was
seconded and passed.

Cheryll Wilburn, Nominating Committee Chair, gave areport
for her committee.

Sheread Article VI #2 of our By-laws (All nominees for
elected offices shall come from the general membership. All
nominees must have been members for not less than 2 years
immediately preceding the time of election. Nominees running
for President should have previous Board experience.). She
announced the following slate of officers.

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 10



Slate of Officersfor 2007

President

Gloria Falk

Ellen Rohne

No nominations from the floor

Vice-President
Mary Jane Jett
No nominations from the floor

Program Chair
Mary McDevitt
No nominations from the floor

Membership Secretary
Lorie Reece
No nominations from the floor

Recording Secretary

Kay Vuichard

Allison Bacon

No nominations from the floor

Treasurer

Donna Wess¢l

Maureen Wasserman

No nominations from the floor

" o — T g

Newsletter Editor
Cindy Rupp
No nominations from the floor

Nominations will be collected until the November meeting.
Contact Cheryll if you are interested in running for an office.

Mary Jo Kumer highlighted the Show and Tell items. She
recognized Allison Bacon for receiving ablue ribbon in the
Non-Professional Division in the Vegetable, Fruit, and Still
LifeClass.

Barb Ogden brought up Library business. There were books
and pattern packets for sale for ten cents and these items will
not be part of the library after today. Thereisal985 Chicago
convention tote bag that is autographed by artists that
belonged to Marilyn Fricke. It isapermanent part of the
library.

Mary Jo Kumer made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it
was seconded. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Allison Bacon

T T T T

Gateway Decorative Artists
Chapter Meeting Minutes
November 12, 2006

Board members present. Josee Laferriere, Gloria Falk, Donna
Wessel, Marilyn Hartnett, Kay Vuichard and Lorie Reece.
Jean Lindsey was absent having undergone surgery the
previous week.

Members present 52. Guests 6.

The meeting was called to order at 1:25pm. The invocation
was given by Ginger German.

DonnaWessel called for avote to accept the minutes of the
September meeting as printed in the November/December
Newsletter. Ellen Rohne made a motion that the minutes not
be accepted because they were edited. Mary McDevitt
seconded the motion and the motion was accepted. The
acceptance of the September minutes was tabled until the
unedited minutes can be printed in the next newsletter.

The treasurer®report was accepted by a show of hands.
Cheryll Wilburn read the slate of officers and asked for

nomination from the floor. There was one nomination; Liz
Geers for Membership. The members who had not received

their ballots were given time to get them. The ballots were
collected and the Nominating Chair and tellers (Mary Jo
Kumer, Cindy Rupp and Karen Steiner) retired to a separate
room to count the ballots.

Jean Ellison-Refreshment committee praised the members
who provided the refreshments all year. This meeting the
Galvanettes supplied the refreshments and Cindy Rupp printed
a cookbook containing all the recipes. Jean asked for
volunteers for next year and Liz Geers volunteered for
February, Carol Rufkahr for April and Jeannie Abraham for
June.

It was brought to the Board®attention that April 8, 2007 is
Easter Sunday. The board will check into rescheduling the
meeting.

Mary Jane Jett gave her report on the rules and procedures
followed by the SDP' s Awards Committee.

Gloria Falk drew the winners in the Painted Chairs Raffle. The
chairs were painted by Barb Ogden and Ellen Rohne. The

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 11



winners were Lovella Mauer (Barb®chair) and Lida Gillham
(Ellen®@Chair). The Memory Box/Turning Point goodie basket
prizeswinners were Liz Geers and Vada Galvan. Gloria
thanked everyone for participating in both charity programs.

Marilyn Hartnett reported on the upcoming 2007 seminars
and reminded everyone that if they hadn®sent in their money
for the Christmas Party that next week was the deadline. Judy
Dodson will be teaching the Snowman MITI after the meeting.
Maura Gallen won the door prize.

Josee announced that the February Newsletter deadlineis
January 14.

Mary McDevitt made a motion to eliminate the Gold Brush
Award. The motion was seconded by Mary Jane Jett. The
vote was held by a show of hands and a count was taken for
and against. Since there were several people out of the room
when the vote was taken ( Nominating Chair, tellers), those

T T T

people were poled upon their return and the final vote was 24
to eliminate the gold brush award and 20 to continue the
award. The giving of the Gold Brush Award for 2006 is
eliminated as of this date.

Cheryll Wilburn gave the results of the election.

President GloriaFalk

Vice President Mary Jane Jett
Program Chairman Mary McDevitt
Membership Sec. Lori Reece
Recording Sec. Kay Vuichard
Treasurer Donna Wessel
Newsletter editor Marilyn Hartnett

Mary Jo Kumer made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Jim
Lair and the meeting was adjourned at 2:46pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by
Kay Vuichard

Gateway Decorative Artists
Chapter Meeting Minutes
December 3, 2006

The December meeting was our annual Christmas Party. The party was held on December 3, 2006 at Heart of
St. Charles Banquet Center. The entertainment was an Irish chamber group playing Christmas carols. The meal
was a buffet. Theinstallation ceremony for 2007 officers was conducted. A good time was had by all.

Minutes respectfully submitted by
Kay Vuichard

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 12



RETREAT SURVEY 2007

If you attended “ Retreat” last year:
1.) Would you like to go back to Port Arrowhead?

Yes no

2.) Please rate the hotel. Excellent, Good, or Bad.

Hotel room? Meals? Class rooms?

Banquet room? Service?

3.) Did you have any problems? If you did what were
they?

4.) How did you like the Make-1t Take-Its?

Time slots? Choices? More? Less?

All Members:

1.) Would you rather be closer to St. Louis?

Yes No

2.) Would you like more or less 4 hour classes?
Was this a good mix?
3.) If you did not attend last years “ Retreat” what was the

reason? Cost?
Location? Selection of Classes?
Other?

4.) Do you have any suggestions for another location?

5.) Suggestions for “Themes’?
6.) Please give us any suggestions you might have.

Thank You

Issue 1 Gateway Gazette 13
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®» Membership in this Chapter isopen only to persons who ar e dues-paying membersto the SDP

2007 Gateway Decor ative Artists member ship form

Name o =P Spouse New Member [ ] Renewal []
Address

City State Zip code

Phone Number Email

SDP Membership # (include acopy of SDP card)

Birth Date - Month___Day ___ Member of other chapters:

Check all that apply:

Individual Member [ ] Teacher [] Business Member [_] Name of shop:
Certification: MDA [] CDA[] TDA[]

Preferred Painting Medium: Oil [_JAcrylic [] Watercolor [_] Color Pencil [_] Pen & Ink [_] Charcoa’s[ ]
Pastel [ ] Favorite Artists:
What year did you start painting?

Annual dues are $20 per year, payable by Dec 31, 2006.
Please make check payable to: Gateway Decor ative Artists

Mail to: Lorie Reece 1092 Arnold Tenbrook Rd, Arnold MO 63010
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The Decorative Arts Collection Museum (continued from page 1)

Now, the DAC till continues to collect specific pieces of decorative painting. The Board of Trustees has made it a priority to acquire
pieces that are historically significant. To that end we have solicited funds to make some key acquisitions this past year; notably, two
Peter Hunt pieces.

We are constantly on the lookout for works to acquire through donation, bequest or purchase.

We also publish a quarterly, color newsletter to supporters of the museum. This newsletter is our way of communication to each
supporter the activities of the museum. The newsletter features a* history” lesson in each issue. This keeps our supporters informed
about the history of the art form. We also give “insider” information about the happenings of the museum.... Where we will have
artwork on display, new projects we are undertaking and other bits of information.

In Anaheim we will release our newest project, a 144 page, full color, hard-cover book featuring 16 lessons from some of today’s top
decorative painters. This book will also feature agallery of pieces from the permanent collection.

All of this costs money, and lots of it. We are supported only by individuals. Our corporate partners do not fund our operations.
Their money is earmarked for special projects that we would ordinarily not be able to accomplish without them. Currently there are
only 934 supporters of the museum. Thisiswhere your support can make a huge impact. Keep in mind we pay rent, utilities,
insurance and a host of other expenses. Often, people don’t support things because they think their contribution will go unnoticed or
will not really make an impact. Believe me when | tell you EACH person makes a significant contribution that is greatly appreciated!

We have an incentive program for our “Friends of the DAC.” When you become a Friend of the DAC you will receive the “Friends
Pin” which is a pewter-like replica of a crook neck coffeepot that isin the collection. Each year you consecutively renew your support,
you get alimited edition porcelain renewal pin. The art work on the pin is usually commissioned for the pin and becomes part of the
Collection. These pins are never for sale and are available only during the current giving year. It costs only $35 to become a Friend.
All contributions are tax deductible.

If each member of achapter would become an individual Friend of the DAC we could easily double or triple our base of support and
enable usto do even more.

Keep in mind that we treasure the art you treasure. We are the repository of this art form which brings you each an immeasurable
amount of pleasure. Werely on YOUR support to keep this legacy alive.

| am passionate about the work | do and | firmly believe thisis an art form worth preserving. If you agree with me, please take a
moment and become a Friend. Giving at any level enables usto continue with our mission: to promote understanding and
appreciation of decorative painting by saving outstanding and significant historic and contemporary works, maintaining exhibitions,
and providing educational opportunities to the public.

Become a Friend and help preserve our heritage.

Thanks for taking the time to hear about the DAC. | hope that each of you will join usin our mission.

Y ou can give Gloria a check right now, or you can become a Friend online at decor ativeartscollection.or g

Thank you

Andy Jones, Director

Decorative Arts Collection Museum
404-627-3662
andyjones@decorativeartscollection.org
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The Gateway Gazette is published five times ayear by Gateway Decorative Artists
Greater St. Louis chapter, anot for profit organization formed in 1974 to stimulate
Interest in and appreciation for the Art of Tole and Decorative Painting

Bring your basic painting supplies.
Bring your projectsto Show and Tell.
Bring wish itemsfor Turning Point.

Memory boxes—painted and ready to Great advertising opportunities |
ship.

Ad Size Members Non-Members
Completetheretreat survey. issue year issue year

Full Page 81/4X103/4 $10.50 $50.00 $13.25 $62.50

At thetable: _ Half Page ~ 81/4X 51/4 $ 8.00 $37.00 $10.00 $46.25
0 Pick up your directory. Quarter Page 4 X 51/4 $ 550 $25.00 $ 6.50 $31.25
0 Renew your member ship. Business card4 X 21/2 $ 3.00 $1250 $ 3.75 $15.50
o Last chanceto Sign up for Lynne format
Deptula seminar. Personal messages are $ .05/word
o Sign up for Scheewe seminar All ads must be paid for in advance of publication.
o Sign up for Janelle Johnson Sem. Ads should be camera ready, which means typed, artwork
Sj h | list f completed and ready to print. Gateway Gazette is good
0 gn t_ evolunteer list for advertising for those wishing to advertise their business, shop,
committee work classes, wood, painting supplies or other services.

For more information call Josee Laferriere 636-327-9060 or
email her at newsletter@gatewaydecorativeartists.com
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